BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES

TOWN OF EPPING, NEW HAMPSHIRE

Tuesday September 5, 2023
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ATTENDANCE

Chairman Joe Trombley, Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier; Selectmen Pamela Tibbetts. Town Administrator Jake T. Roger; Executive Secretary Joyce Blanchard; Bob Jordan and John Cody were excused.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
CONSENT CALENDAR
Minutes from the Selectmen August 28, 2023 meeting was submitted for approval.

The payroll manifest for the pay period ending August 31, 2023, in the amount of $172,692.38 was submitted for approval.

Accounts Payable manifest for the period ending August 31, 2023, in the amount of $403,717.89 ($100,385.54 for the MTBE Water Main Extension Project and 303,332.35 to the Town) was submitted for approval.

Intent to Cut for Fred LeClair as the State of New Hampshire Mast Road and Birch Roads, map and lots, 032-026 + 27 was submitted for approval.

Motion by Selectman Gauthier to remove the minutes from the Selectmen August 28, 2023, meeting.  Seconded by Chairman Trombley.  Motion carried 3-0.
Motion by Selectman Gauthier to approve the consent calendar as amended.  Seconded by Chairman Trombley.  Motion carried 3-0.
FIRE

Emergency Management Performance Grant for the community’s Local Emergency Operations Plan was submitted for approval.  
Motion by Chairman Trombley to accept the terms of the Emergency Management Performance Grant as presented in the amount of $4,500.00 for the Town of Epping’s Local Emergency Operations Plan Update, acknowledging that the total cost of this project will be $9,000.00, in which the town will be responsible for half.  Seconded by Selectman Gauthier.  Motion carried 3-0.
Fire Chief Donald DeAngelis said he will be creating a monthly brief for the Board of Selectmen.
TOWN CLERK

Warrant for unlicensed dogs was submitted for approval.
Motion by Selectman Gauthier to approve the warrant for unlicensed dogs.  Seconded by Selectman Tibbetts.  Motion carried 3-0
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Town Administrator Jake Roger
Town Administrator Jake Roger reminded residents to sign up for town updates on the town web site.  The icon is in the upper right corner and asks for your name and email address.  Automatic notices will be emailed in case of town notices or emergencies. 
Town Administrator Jake Roger announced the Annual King Bike Challenge will be riding through town on Route 27 and Mast Road on October 21st.
Town Administrator Jake Roger is expecting Paul Gatchell to review the Excavation Agreement this week in his office.
Town Administrator Jake Roger will have bid information at the next meeting for two cruisers. 
INDIVIDUAL SELECTMEN REPORTS
Selectman Tom Gauthier

Selectman Gauthier publicized the Highnote Festival at the McPhee farm this Saturday from 
2 PM – Dusk.  This is a great community/town event to attend.    Money raised is for the Adam McPhee Memorial Fund that gives out scholarships and helps local entities. 
Selectman Pam Tibbetts

Selectman Tibbett reported the Block Party planning is in the process.  The Large Assembly permit will be signed soon.  Vendors are needed and details will be announced as they are planned.
Selectman John Cody
Excused
Selectman Bob Jordan

Excused
Chairman Joe Trombley

Chairman Trombley asked if either Selectman would be interested in the Planning Board Alternate position, he can’t make the meetings anymore when Selectman Jordan is absent.
Motion by Chairman Trombley to appoint Selectmen Gauthier as Alternate to the Planning Board.  Seconded by Selectman Gauthier.  Motion carried 3-0.
7:30 APPOINTMENT - Bruce Scammon/new town road
Mr. Scammon was before the Board of Selectmen representing property owner Mike Buxton of Raymond P. Buxton Investments LLC, map and lot 016-037.  Mr. Buxton’s intent it to purchase a property off of Route 125 map and lot 016-036-003 and build a driveway to his abutting property.  Both properties will abut a Class VI road Old Stagecoach Road.  As of now, Mr. Buxton has an excavation business on map and lot 016-037 but in the future may have other plans for the property.  That is the reason he would like to build a driveway on the new property to town specifications in case it may become a town road in the future. His excavation business would be able to access the commercial property on Route 125 without traveling through residential property onto Fogg Road.  Conversation regarding the crossing the Class VI road, temporary access and road closure continued.  Road Supervisor David Reinhold advised giving Mr. Buxton road access to Old Stagecoach Road to Fogg Road as he believes residential roads are not allowed to enter onto Route 125.  It was the consensus of the Board of Selectmen this issue needs to be heard by the Planning Board.
ADJOURN

Motion by Selectman Gauthier to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Selectman Tibbetts.  Motion carried 3-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Joyce Blanchard
Executive Secretary
_______________________________

Joe Trombley, Chairman
_______________________________

Tom Gauthier, Vice-Chairman
_______________________________

Pam Tibbetts, Selectman
Dated:   August 28, 2023

Selectmen Jordan and Cody was excused
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